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Executive Summary: 
 
Purpose of the Briefing 
 

1. To brief members of the Board on the Government's response to the Hewitt 
Review 2023. 

 
Information  
 

2. The Rt Hon Patricia Hewitt was commissioned to lead an independent review 
of Integrated Care Systems (ICSs) in November 2022. The Hewitt Review 
reported on 4 April 2023.  
 

3. The review set out to consider the oversight and governance of ICSs. Each 
ICS has an Integrated Care Board (ICB), a statutory organisation responsible 
for developing a plan for meeting the health needs of the population, 
managing the NHS budget and arranging for the provision of health services 
in the ICS area. ICBs include representatives from Local Authorities, primary 
care and NHS Trusts and Foundation Trusts. 
 

4. The review covered ICSs in England and the NHS targets and priorities for 
which ICBs are accountable, including those set out in the Government’s 
mandate to NHS England. 
 

5. On 14 June, the Government published a joint response to the Health and 
Social Care Committee’s report on the autonomy and accountability of ICSs, 
and on the independent Hewitt Review. 
 

 
 

Recommendation(s): The Board is asked to: 
 

1. The Board is asked to note and discuss the Government response to the 
Hewitt Review 2023. 
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The Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy 
 

Aims and Priorities How the recommendation(s) 
contribute to meeting the Aims and 
Priorities: 
 

Aim 1: To increase healthy life 
expectancy in Nottingham through 
addressing the wider determinants of 
health and enabling people to make 
healthy decisions 
 

The response signals national policy, 
which may need to be considered by the 
Board.  

Aim 2: To reduce health inequalities by 
having a proportionately greater focus 
where change is most needed 
 

Priority 1: Smoking and Tobacco 
Control 
 

Priority 2: Eating and Moving for Good 
Health 
 

Priority 3: Severe Multiple 
Disadvantage 
 

Priority 4: Financial Wellbeing 
 

How mental health and wellbeing is being championed in line with the Board’s 
aspiration to give equal value to mental and physical health: 
 
The response signals national policy, which may need to be considered by the 
Board.  
 

 

List of background papers relied upon 
in writing this report (not including 
published documents or confidential 
or exempt information) 
 

None 

Published documents referred to in 
this report 
 

Hewitt Review 2023 
Government response to the Health and 
Social Care Committee’s report on the 
autonomy and accountability of 
integrated care systems, and on the 
independent Hewitt Review. 

 


